
I once took and oath to support and defend the Constitution of the United States against all enemies, foreign and domestic. Today it 
seems our constitution is being threatened more by domestic enemies than by foreign enemies. Therefore, I am supporting and 
defending our constitution by this written testimony.  SB 554 obviously conflicts with our U.S. Constitution's Second Amendment: 
"the right of the people to keep and bear arms, shall not be infringed". This Second Amendment is one of the ten amendments we 
call the "Bill of Rights".  Citizens in 1789, demanded that the "Bill of Rights" be included before they would support and defend the 
Constitution of the United States. Today I feel the same as citizens in 1789,  our constitution would not be worth supporting or 
defending without the "Bill of Rights".   Please stop this threat to our "Bill of Rights".  
Thank you for attention in this matter.
Respectfully, Steve Allen


